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ABOUT THE SHADE TREE A’S 
http://www.shadetreeas.org 

The Shade Tree A’s is a non-profit organiza-
tion dedicated to the preservation and the restora-
tion of the Model A Ford automobile. Shade Tree 
A’s annual dues ($65) include membership in the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA, $40) 
and a subscription to The Restorer Magazine.  Mem-
bers are also urged to join the Model “A” Restor-
ers Club (MARC, $38) which includes a subscrip-
tion  to Model “A” News. The club also is a member 
of MAFFI, the Model “A” Ford Foundation, Inc. 

Meetings are generally held on the 2nd Monday 
of each month at Richard Dunevent’s garage, 4338 
Owens Road, Evans, GA.  Meetings begin at 7p.m. 
and are followed by refreshments. 

ABOUT THIS NEWSLETTER 
© 2012 Shade Tree A’s, except as noted. 

Please contact Rachel d’Entremont 
(Newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org) concerning re-
printing of articles, illustrations, or photos. 

      Shade Tree A’s  News 

Sketch 1930 Model A Tudor Sedan 
 Steven Brown 

 
HOME AGAIN 

 
My daughter Anna and I  just returned from a 

two-week trip to Switzerland and Germany, just in 
time to get the newsletter out. We were visiting the 
STA newsletter’s tech support department (Brian) 
in Lausanne, Switzerland.  

This was my first trip to Europe and I was for-
tunate to have Brian as our French  translator and 
Anna for the German.  

Among our many adventures was a visit Tech-
nology Museum Speyer near Heidelberg, Germany. 
There were aircraft, trains, ships, a submarine, fire 
trucks, cars, and  a merry-go-round. The car collec-
tion even included a Model A Ford! We were able 
to go inside many of the larger vehicles.  

On August 19 it reached about 100 degrees (F) 
in Aachen, Germany where we were visiting; there 
was no air conditioning anywhere! A week later, we 
were standing on a glacier on the Matterhorn; it 
was windy and 22 degrees (F). 

Brian enjoyed driving  his rented car on the 
autobahn where there was often no speed limit. It 
was definitely not the place to drive a Model A! 

Now that I’m back, it’s time to finish up the 
preparations for International Model A Day on 
September 22. Mark your calendar and  plan to join 
us in Aiken. There are details in this newsletter. 

So if you find even more typos than usual, 
please forgive me, it’s been a busy month. As al-
ways, I appreciate those who contribute to the 
newsletter. Without their contributions, it would be 
pretty skimpy.  

Since my trip was a visit to our out-sourced IT 
Department, I know the club won’t mind that I 
charged  the airfare to the club! 

 
From your foreign correspondent… 

It  was a little chilly to be wearing capris. At least I had 
a light jacket and scarf! 
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CONTACT INFO 

 
Mailing Address: 
Shade Tree A’s Model A Club 
4424 Reynolds Street 
Hephzibah GA 30815-7909 
Web Page: http://www.ShadeTreeAs.org 

Craig McMullin 
President 

803-637-3790 
pres@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Tom Roberts 
Vice President 

803-649-0054 
vp@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Doug Wilson 
Secretary 

706-863-8990 
sec@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Richard Dunevent 
Treasurer 

706-863-6758 
treas@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Eric Shogren 
National Director 

803-215-3276 
nationaldir@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Tom Roberts 
Membership Coordinator 

803-649-0054 
membership@shadetreeas.org  

Stuart Smith 
Board of Directors 

706-863-8792 
bod1@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Alan Stewart 
Board of Directors 

912-863-4914 
 bod2@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Rachel d’Entremont  
Newsletter 

 
newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Shelia McPherson 
Photographer 

706-592-4835 
photographer@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Frankie Dunevent 
Shady A Ladies 

706-863-6758 
bodliaison@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Anne Neely-Beck 
Era Fashions 

478-945-3736 
erafashions@ShadeTreeAs.org 

Dan Perla 
Webmaster 

706-855-5730 
webmaster@ShadeTreeAs.org 

  

 

 

 
As a reminder, the Western Carolina Model A 

Club has invited the Shade Tree A’s, among other 
Model A car clubs, to join them in celebration of 
their 50th anniversary at Hickory Knob State Park 
on September 7th-9th.  Details of the event ap-
peared in our July and August newsletters with 
contact information.  They do plan to have tours 
all three days with Saturday being the longest tour 
and a dinner Saturday night.  As stated, we are wel-
come all three days or just to come up and hang-
out as your schedule permits.  If you do decide to 
attend, I’m sure they would appreciate a call for 
planning purposes. 

As fall is just around the corner bringing with it 
cooler temperatures, it is a great time of year to 
tour in your Model A.  We have many club activi-
ties planned over the next few weeks, such as; The 
Morningside of Evans Assisted Living display, In-
ternational Model A Day in Aiken, the Palmetto A 
Swap Meet at Smith and Jones, and the STA Steak 
Cookout at the Gordon’s.  All these events are dis-
cussed in the newsletter so get your calendar out to 
save the dates.  It’s a great time of year to enjoy 
your Model A. 

Two other annual activities also require much 
consideration this time of year.  They are the nomi-
nations for the Monroe Wade Award and the 2013 
election of Club Officers.  The Monroe Wade 
Award nomination form and criteria will be out 
shortly.  Also, some of the club officer positions 
such as President, Vice President, and National 
Director are open and need to be filled.  Of course, 
all the positions on the ballot could have multiple 
candidates for the membership to consider.  That’s 
why we call it an election.  The Board is all in 
agreement that some new faces in key roles would 
be most beneficial to the club going forward.  If 
you haven’t run for office or it’s been awhile since 
your last term, we would love to hear from you.  

 
Have a safe trip, 
Craig 

OFF THE RUNNING BOARD 
Craig McMullin, President 

 
2012 MAFCA NATIONAL  

AWARDS BANQUET 
Coming to a city near you. 

This year’s banquet is sponsored by the Palmet-
to A’s and will be held in Charleston SC on Dec 9-
12. See the brochure near the end of this newsletter. 
The brochure, prices and registration  form is in the 
July/August issue of The Restorer pages 36-38. 

mailto:VP@ShadeTreeAs.org
mailto:membership@shadetreeas.org
mailto:BOD1@ShadeTreeAs.org
mailto:bod2@shadetreeas.org
mailto:BOD1@ShadeTreeAs.org
mailto:BOD1@ShadeTreeAs.org
mailto:BOD1@ShadeTreeAs.org
mailto:BOD1@ShadeTreeAs.org
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MAFFI MUSEUM UPDATE 
 

Jerry Morrissey, MAFFI Trustee  

The Summer is flying by and so is the progress 
on the Museum.  It is hard to believe that we are 
already in mid August.  The dedication of the 
building is approaching fast.  I hope to see most of 
you there.  All of your hard work in planning and 
raising money and promoting the hobby is becom-
ing a reality.    

Cornerstone Construction is working hard to 
stay on schedule with the building.  Most of the 
glass is now installed for the front of the build-
ing.  They are starting to power wash the 
brick.  The tile work on the floor is moving along 
nicely, but it is a big job!  They had 2 weeks in the 
schedule to lay the tile.  Gilmore personnel will seal 
the tile floor after the tile contractor finishes their 
work.  This will also take two weeks so we are on 
schedule, but it will be tight for the drive through 
photos on Sept. 15th.  The back wall is complete 
except for the cap on the roof and touch up paint-
ing.  The electrician's have put in the maintenance 
fluorescent lighting, and the theater lights and were 
finishing outlets yesterday.  The first order of 
bricks for the walkway have arrived! 

I know many of you are watching the progress 
on the Webcam and over the next month there is 
going to be a lot of activity right up front.  They 
are finishing off the canopy.  Then the drainage 
trench will be dug across the front of the building 
and curb basins will be installed.  The road will be 
widened and a sidewalk will be installed across the 
front of the building.  Lastly, paving for our drive 
will take place and the brick walk will be in-
stalled.  It is going to be a busy month.  Have fun 
watching and continue to support the effort any 
way you can!   

 

CANDLELIGHT CHRISTMAS EVENING AT 
THE BILTMORE ESTATE 

 
Join Us for a Candlelight Christmas Evening at 

the Biltmore Estate. 
A group of Shade Tree A’s members is going 

to Asheville, North Carolina to visit the Biltmore 
Estate. We plan to leave on Friday, November 2nd 
for a leisurely  drive up Highway 25, stopping at 
local attractions as they present themselves. If time 
permits we will stop at a large antique mall south 
of Asheville. On Saturday morning we will visit 
one or two antique malls in Asheville before mak-
ing our way to the Biltmore Estate. Once on the 
Biltmore Estate we will visit the Gardens, the Con-
servatory, and Antler Hill Village which includes 
the Winery, the exhibit “The Biltmore Legacy”, the 
1900’s farm, and the Outdoor Adventure Center. 
We may eat at one of the Estate restaurants. 
Deerpark Restaurant features Southern family-style 
dishes and Appalachian specialties on their buffet. 
In the evening we will take a guided tour of the 
Biltmore house, decorated for Christmas as no 
other house can be decorated, filled with the warm 
glow of firelight and candlelight.  For more infor-
mation on all the Biltmore Estate has to offer, visit 
www.biltmore.com.We will return home on Sun-
day. Jim and Sam Mason, Curtis and Linda Krost-
ing, Don and Rosalind Neal, Alan and Sharon 
Stewart, and Jim and Sheila McPherson have made 
a commitment to participate in this activity. If you 
would like to join us, please contact Jim McPher-
son.  

MORNINGSIDE ASSISTED LIVING 
We have been invited to bring our cars to 

Morningside of Evans Assisted Living on Saturday, 
September 15 tentatively  scheduled for 9:30am. 
The folks who live there are really looking forward 
to our visit so please come if you are able. The lo-
cation is 353 North Belair Road in Evans– just 
around the corner from Richard’s Garage.  

If you would like to meet for breakfast, meet at 
the Sunrise  Grill on Washington Road at 8am. 

An e-mail will be sent out when the time is def-
inite. 
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NEWS FROM UNDER THE SHADE TREE 

 
 Dottie and Eric Shogren recently celebrated 

their 30th wedding anniversary 

 Update on Abbie: It’s been three weeks since 
his shoulder surgery. He will spend at least 
three more weeks in the brace and then see if 
the surgery was successful. 

 Pascal continues to make progress with his 
therapy. 

 Jim Dover was hospitalized at the end of Au-
gust. 

 

FROM THE SEPTEMBER 
ASSEMBLY LINE 

 
 MAFCA MEMBERSHIP DUES 

By now you should have received via US mail 
your MAFCA membership renewal form and ballot 
for the MAFCA officers. Make your check for $65 
payable to the Shade Tree A’s and turn it in to Tom 
Roberts ($40 goes to MAFCA and $25 to the Shade 
Tree A’s). Tom will update his records and then  all 
of the dues will be sent together to MAFCA.   

Don’t dawdle, do it now while it’s fresh in your 
mind...  

 
Tom Roberts, Membership Chairman 
1176 Shaws Fork Road 
Aiken, SC  29805-8519 

 
Kelly Frontroth  
1 - Sam Mason  
5 - Kym McDaniel  
8 - Houston Barbee  
13 - Larry Komp  
15 - John McDaniel  
22 - James Gay  
26 - Ed Garvin  
27- Linda Terry 
28- Ernie Dinkins  

CLUB OFFICERS 
We can’t have a club without officers.  Please 

consider participation as a club officer. If the work 
is shared, it won’t be so much of a chore... 

MOTORCYCLE BALLET? 
 
Stuart Smith forwarded a neat video of a 1935 

Police Motorcycle  display. It’s amazing and can be 
viewed by copying this address into  your address 
bar. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=PppR4V09Kao  

THE HISTORY OF THE CAR RADIO 
Two readers forward e-mails about the history 

of the car radio.  Copy and paste the following link 
into your address bar for the full story with photos. 

 
http://www.antiqueradiomuseum.org/
thecarradio.htm 

THE ADDRESS BAR LOCATION 
Some articles refer you to an inter-

net location. To the right  is the loca-
tion of the address bar.  
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PHOTOS ON THE WEB 
There are additional photos of club events on 

the STA web site.  Past newsletters are also posted 
on the site. 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES  

August 13th, 2012 
 

  President Craig McMullin called the meeting 
to order at 7:03 pm. Two members were fined for 
no name badges. There were 43 members present. 

   Dates were given for August birthdays and 
we had a cake to celebrate the birthdays of Pascal 
and Sheila. 

   A motion to approve the minutes as written 
was made by Ernest Dinkins and seconded by Don 
Turley.                                                        

   Pascal Bryant was at the meeting, Abbie 
Prince is in bad shape with his torn shoulder and 
Curtis’s wife is doing better. 

   Richard Dunevent gave the Treasurer’s re-
port. 

   No news from national director, still out of 
town. 

   Rachel will be out of town, so get any articles 
in very fast. 

   Old business and past events can be found in 
the newsletter. New business and future events will 
be in the newsletter, please read and PARTICI-
PATE. 

    There was a book on 1950 car wiring dia-
grams, if you need any check it out.                 

    The program was on Model A tools and 
how they are judged, given by Don Turley. 

   Refreshments were provided by Bob Collier, 
Don Turley, Walter Smith and David Southerland. 
Thanks for the help from Sheila and the women. 

    The next meeting will be at Dunevent’s gar-
age on   September 10th @ 7:00 pm. SEE NEWS-
LETTER                                                                      

    The meeting was adjourned with everyone 
having a good time. 

 
Respectfully submitted 

Doug Wilson, Secretary 

OUR NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 
Please take a look at our updated pages of 

Shade Tree A’s newsletter sponsors. Your business 
card could be there, too; contact Craig to arrange 
it. 

THE CLUB ROSTER 
The Roster  on the web page is kept current. 

Please check it to make sure your information is up 
to date; let Tom Roberts know if changes are need-
ed. If you need the password to access the roster, 
contact one of your club officers. A paper copy of 
the roster will be distributed later in the year. 

INTERNATIONAL MODEL A DAY 
September 22 

Come to Aiken  on September 22 to celebrate 
International Model A  Day. Starting a 9 am there 
will be a guided tour of the reconstructed 1899 
train depot which houses Aiken’s  Visitors Center 
and Train Museum. It’s located at the intersection 
of Park Avenue and Union Street. We’ll leave from 
there and take a leisurely drive up and down down-
town Aiken’s main drag, Laurens Street. We’ll park 
on Newberry Street for a group photo. We will 
leave the cars on Newberry Street and head to Lau-
rens Street for a scavenger hunt/poker run in the 
downtown shops. 

Plan to bring a covered dish to share for lunch; 
the club will provide fried chicken. We have re-
served the  air conditioned fellowship hall at First 
Presbyterian on the corner of Laurens Street and 
Barnwell Avenue. After lunch is cleaned up and 
packed back in your cars, we may have a short sur-
prise side trip planned or you may want to contin-
ue to explore the downtown.  

We hope you’ll bring a Model A but if yours 
isn’t up to it, come anyway; the more the merrier. 
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VINTAGE VISIONS 

Anne Neely-Beck 

A lot of us, when we think of “our” era 
fashions, usually think about dresses, but 
blouses and sweaters were available too.  
McCall’s September 1929 showed some beau-
tiful blouse patterns some which would still 
look great today.  The title of the article read; 
“The Separate Blouse Acquires New Style 
Importance as Part of a Two-Piece Frock or 
a Three-Piece Costume.” 

Pattern #5813 has a deep V neckline and 
is finished with a vest and a jabot* collar. 

Pattern #5771 has a knotted bow at the 
neckline and at the waist. 

Pattern#5812 has a deep belt curved up 
front, is slightly draped, and finished with a 
bow.  A bow adorns the neckline also. 

Pattern#5811 (my favorite) has a jacket 
effect with a double breasted front closing 
and roll collar with a one-sided jabot. 

 
*Jabot (zha-boe’): A pleated frill of lace 

or cloth attached down the front of a wom-
an’s blouse or dress. 

 

INVITATION: HICKORY KNOB TOUR 
Western Carolinas Model A Ford Club  

Please join the Western Carolinas Model A 
Ford Club as we celebrate our 50th Anniversary 
with a Model A Tour and Banquet to be held Fri-
day, Saturday, and Sunday, September 7, 8, and 9, 
2012 at Hickory Knob State Resort Park, near 
McCormick, SC.  Optional mini-tours will be 
available Friday afternoon and Sunday morning.  
Saturday will be an all day scenic tour visiting sev-
eral Southern museums.  Saturday evening will be 

our 50th Anniversary Banquet with a special pro-
gram reviewing our past 50 years. 

Come and join WCMAFC for all three days, 
the Saturday tour, or only the Banquet. For a reg-
istration form for the Tour(s) and Banquet email 
John Latham WCMAFC Tour Committee at  
JALatham9138@Charter.net or phone 828-687-
9138.  

The Western Carolinas Model A Ford Club 
looks forward to seeing you in September. 

 

mailto:JALatham9138@Charter.net
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LOOKING AHEAD 
 

CLUB EVENTS 
September: 
7-9  Hickory Knob State Park: Western  
 Carolina’s 50th Anniversary Tour 
10  STA’s meeting 
15 Morningside  of Evans Assisted Living 
22  International Model A Day in Aiken  
28-29  Swap Meet – Palmetto A’s  
October: 
8 STA’s meeting 
20 Steak Cookout 
November: 
3 Richland Creek Old Farm Days 
9 & 10  BMW Factory Tour 
12 STA’s meeting 
December: 
TBA- Christmas Parades 
15  Christmas Party at the Garage 
January: 
1 New Year’s Day Breakfast 

OTHER EVENTS 
September: 
15 Augusta GA Cruise In 
16-20  Chattanooga – MARC on Tour 
20-23 Charlotte Autofair  
22 CSRA “Show & Shine” 
October: 
8-12 Hershey Meet 
19-21  Sweet Home Alabama Tour 
November: 
3-4 All Model A Swap Meet, Lebanon TN 
16-18  Moultrie Swap Meet 
December: 
9-12 MAFCA Awards Banquet in Charleston 

REFRESHMENTS 
September: 
The Gordon 

 clan  
 
October: 
Stewart 
Towe 
Young 

 
November: 
Holley 
Duvall 
Brannan 
 
December: 
Covered-dish  
dinner 

NEWS LETTER ON THE WEB 
If you can’t find your newsletter or it doesn’t 

show up in your e-mail, it is available, along with 
past newsletters, at www.ShadeTreeAs.org. 

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS TOUR?????? 
Do you have an idea of where we should go 

on the Christmas light tour? If so, contact Craig or 
one of the other officers. 

 

LIBRARY 
Don’t forget about our newly organized li-

brary. It’s your library so make use of it. Just be 
sure to sign out the cards so we know where the 
books are. 

 
SEPTEMBER MEETING PROGRAM 

Tom Roberts 

 
 On Monday, September 10th,   we'll meet at 
Richard Dunevent's garage for our monthly meeting 
at 7 p.m. 
 Walker Crosby, an insurance professional, 
will present a program giving an overview of our 
antique car insurance requirements. 
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TECH SESSION #32 
Tom Roberts 

 
Seven hearty souls showed for breakfast at the 

Sunrise Grill, but when we arrived at Richard's gar-
age about 9 o’clock there were more members 
there.  We had a total of 16 by noon. 

The task of the day was getting Jim Dover's 
1923 Model T Touring Car running; Tom Roberts 
and Jim McPherson started to work on that.  Larry 
Lamb and his son Trey were fascinated and, with 
Jim Dover's permission, Trey (18) got to 
drive.  Such excitement. 

Elsewhere in the garage, new tires were being 
installed on an "A", George was working on his 
windshield wipers, and adjustments were being 
made here and there.to our favorite cars  

Sheila prepared a sumptuous sandwich bar for 
lunch-complete with peach cake and ice cream. All 
enjoyed it.  Thank you, Sheila! 

Additional photos are on the website. 
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AUGUST MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

The August meeting program was 
a presentation on Model A tools and 
judging standards presented by Don 
Turley. He had an attractive display 
board showing the variations of tools 
and explained the differences among 
the different years and different man-
ufacturers of the tools that came with 
the Model A. Don  is a Master Judge 
in MAFCA (Model A Ford Club of 
America) Blue Ribbon Fine Point Judg-
ing and a Senior Judge in MARC 
(Model A Restorers Club).  

Thanks, Don, for an excellent 
program. Barbara Bryant brought a birthday 

cake in celebration of Pascal’s and Sheila’s 
birthdays.  
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STILL AROUND AFTER ALL THOSE YEARS… 
It’s amazing how many products or companies from the Model A era are still going strong! 
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AVAILABLE 
 

Contact Craig McMullin to have your card here. 

 

NUTS & BOLTS 
  
If you have tips to share, send them to your STA 
Newsletter editor.  
 Pam  (cooking spray) will remove paint and 

grease from your hands.  
 A bicycle rear light makes a handy and effec-

tive emergency blinker for your Model A. 
glued to a large magnet (covered with felt to 
protect the paint), it can easily be attached to 
the fender. 

THE CLASSIFIEDS 

FOR SALE 
Shade Tree A’s hats are back in stock. We have 

only navy blue left. 
$12.00 See Richard or Frankie. 

WANTED 
Your items to sell or items you need. You ad is 

free. Model A and Model A era items only, please. 
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YOUR AD COULD BE HERE 
 
 

Contact Craig McMullin  
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http://www.mafca.com/events/Sep15.pdf 
 

 

OF POSSIBLE INTEREST 
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The Central Alabama Model “A” Club will conduct it’s Sixth Annual Sweet Home Alabama Tour 

on October 19-20, 2012 that will highlight the beauty and southern hospitality of the States of Alabama & 
Tennessee and will feature the U.S. Space & Rocket Center in Huntsville, AL.  This will be a “Hub Tour” 
conducted from Huntsville, Alabama with the headquarters at the Holiday Inn.  

 

The tour will kick off with a welcome “home style” dinner Thursday evening, 6:00 p.m. at the He-
lion Masonic Lodge for some tire kicking, renewing of old friendships, and great southern dining.  The 
scenic tour will start Friday morning in Huntsville, AL with a tour of the Burton Collection with its an-
tique automobiles, tractors, engine collection and many other historical items.  Then we’re off on a road 
tour through the countryside to historic Pulaski, Tennessee.  Our visit will include a stop at the Trail of 
Tears Memorial, a tour of the local Ford Dealer’s museum, and lunch on the town square at the historic 
STAAR Theater. After lunch we will visit the  local antique & flee mall, “Ole Time” hardware store, drug 
store for some ice cream at the soda fountain, and then on to shop at a small local Amish Store.  On our 
return trip to Huntsville we will pass under a one-lane Civil War Era Railroad Bridge, stopping at the 
Greenbrier Restaurant in Huntsville for dinner. After dinner we will return to the Holiday Inn. 

 

Saturday’s activities will feature a visit to the U.S. Space and Rocket Center (Rocketcenter. Com), 
which has the largest collection of rockets in the world, an IMAX theater, thrilling rides, and actual vehi-
cles & artifacts from U.S. and Russian Space Programs.  Afterwards, we will tour the Veteran’s Memorial 
Museum, which displays over 30 historical military vehicles from WWI to the present, as well as artifacts 
and other memorabilia dating back to the Revolutionary War.   

 

The festivities continue Saturday evening with a farewell dinner, at the Holiday Inn and the 
“Famous Huntsville Buffet.”  Sunday morning we’re off for home and the end of another adventure on 
the Model “A” Highway.  

 

The Huntsville Holiday Day Inn is our host hotel.  It is located at 401 Williams Ave SW, Hunts-
ville, AL 35801 / Main Desk: (256) 533-1400, Reservations: 1-800-holiday or (256) 465-4329 / Via Website: 
www.holidayinn.com/huntsville.  A block of rooms has been reserved for the tour and will be released on 
September 18, 2012.  Make your reservations early, as we have only reserved 45 rooms and they will go fast.  
When you make your reservations, ask for the “Antique Car Club Group” to receive the Tour discounted 
special rate of $89.00 per room which includes 2 full buffet breakfasts each day.  If you are towing your 
Model “A” Ford, you will be able to park your tow vehicle and trailer in the designated area in the back 
Hotel parking lot. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact David Miller at (256) 313-6924 / E-mail mil-
ler5531@aol.com, or our Club Activities Coordinator Paul Majerick at (334) 269-1309 / E-mail paulmajer-
ick@aol.com. Bring “Henry’s Finest” and get ready to do a lot of tire kicking, touring through the coun-
tryside and just having a good old time.   

 

PLEASE NOTE:  No Street Rods.  

6
th

 Annual 

Sweet Home 

Alabama Tour 

October 19-20, 2012 

 


